
 

February 1, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Kasha Kelley, Chairperson 

House Committee on Education 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Kelley: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2094 by House Committee on Vision 2020 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2094 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2094 would prohibit any public or private postsecondary educational institution from 

requiring or requesting a student or prospective student to disclose the existence of a personal 

account or its contents or access a personal account.  The bill lists exceptions to this requirement.  

Those exceptions would include investigating allegations of misconduct, accessing an 

institutional computer, conducting background checks for purposes of employment or certain 

courses, and when high-risk behavior is being exhibited.  The educational institution could not 

dismiss, discipline, penalize or retaliate against a student for not disclosing information. 

 

 Enactment of HB 2094 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Kelly Oliver, Board of Regents  


